[image: image1.jpg]Box 111 | 9 North Third Street | Philadelphia, PA 19106 | 215.440.7000 | www.oldcity.org





December 1, 2010

Re: Bill 100552, 401 Race Street Development Ordinance

Dear City Council Member:

I am writing to you on behalf of the Old City Civic Association Developments Committee.  

The OCCA Developments Committee asks your support of our four (4) reasonable, suggested amendments to Bill 100552, for 401 Race Street. 

1. USE APPROVALS FOR THE 35,000 S.F. RETAIL / COMMERCIAL SPACE SHOULD NOT BE INCLUDED IN THE BILL.  Since there is no plan or program in evidence for the 35,000 s.f. ground-floor commercial space, there should be no blank-check approvals for that space included in the Bill. The OCCA Developments Committee fully supports the food-use, entertainment use, public assembly use and liquor license for the hotel component of the project. But the hotelier is a separate tenant that has no interest or involvement in the 35,000 s.f. ground-floor commercial space. It is the yet-undefined 35,000 s.f. ground-floor retail / commercial space that is of concern; not the hotel operation. 

2. USE APPROVALS FOR RESTAURANT, ENTERTAINMENT, AND PUBLIC ASSEMBLY SHOULD BE LIMITED TO THE HOTEL COMPONENT OF THE PROJECT, ONLY. We understand, fully, that these uses are essential to the hotel component of the project.  These such uses are likely to be far less a liability for this community, if they are incorporated in the hotel operation, exclusively. 

3. THE OLD CITY ZONING OVERLAY AND SIGNAGE CONTROLS SHOULD NOT BE "REMOVED" BY THIS BILL. It is not necessary to "remove" the controls of the Old City zoning overlay (14-1610) or the applicable sign controls (14-1604.1) since the Bill would articulate the particular exceptions to those regulations, it is redundant to also "remove" those controls. The two-year period during which those controls will be "removed" represents an unreasonable liability for the Old City community.

4. USE APPROVALS FOR NON-CONFORMING SIGNAGE AT THE SITE SHOULD NOT BE INCLUDED IN THE BILL. The signage regulations for commercial development in C-3 classified parcels are quite generous, especially for a development that has four (4) street frontages, so there is no practical reason to grant exception to those, already generous, regulations. The signage exceptions included in Bill 100552 provide a stepping-stone to a commercial non-accessory TV-like billboard.  Most critical, inclusion of the 1,200 s.f. changeable-message sign (billboard), may jeopardize this entire project by establishing grounds for a credible spot-zoning appeal. 
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We urge you to give our suggested amendments to Bill 100552 your careful consideration. 

We would very much like to see this parcel developed. But we also have an obligation to consider the legitimate concerns all those Old City residents and business owners who have invested in the Old City community, prior to this development proposal. We believe that key concerns of our community will be addressed by inclusion of the four suggested amendments above. 

We also believe that our suggested amendments will help make the 401 Race Street project a much better fit for the Old City community and that this development proposal will not be deterred by inclusion of our amendments to Bill 100552.

Respectfully Submitted,

Joe Schiavo

Vice-chair, OCCA Developments Committee

c.  
Joseph P. O’Donnell, President, OCCA


Richard W. Thom, Chair, OCCA Developments Committee

